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111-83 Lombard Avenue

August 29, 2019 TS
Confidential

RM of Rosser
PO Box 131
Rosser MB ROH 1E0Q

Subject: Community Consultation Meeting for the Proposed North Perimeter
Aggregates Quarry

Dear Madam/Sir:

A significant limestone deposit is located on part of Section 4-12-2 EPM and part of

Section 33-11-2 EPM in the Rural Municipality (RM) of Rosser. and North Perimeter Aggregates
has applied to establish a quarry operation at this location. The application process, community
consultation, and approval requirements are defined by the RM of Rosser’s Quarry Operations By-
law No. 8-15 (By-law). The North Perimeter Aggregates quarry permit application has been
deemed complete by the RM, and we are able to proceed with the first step of the Community
Consultation Process.

You are invited to attend a Community Consultation Meeting regarding the proposed quarry
operation. The purpose of this meeting is to provide landowners, stakeholders. and the public with

an opportunity to learn about the proposed quarry operation and speak with the quarry operator
and technical experts.

North Perimeter Aggregates is experienced in quarry operations and heavy construction, and is
committed to establishing an open dialogue with the residents of the RM. We want to hear your
input and hope that you will join us at the upcoming Community Consultation Meeting.

DATE: Thursday, October 17, 2019
TIME: 7:00 PM — 9:00 PM
LOCATION: Victoria Inn | 1808 Wellington Avenue, Winnipeg MB

FORMAT: Formal presentation at 7:00 PM, followed by an opportunity to speak with the quarry
operator and technical experts

RSVP: Please RSVP to lauren.lance@wsp.com | 204-943-3178

If you would like to review the North Perimeter Aggregates Quarry Permit Application in advance
of the meeting, you can access the document:

— In-person at the RM of Rosser Municipal Office (77E PR 221, Rosser, MB | 204-467-5711)
— Online at www.rmofrosser.com
— Request an electronic copy from lauren.lange@wsp.com

In accordance with the RM of Rosser’s Quarry Operations By-law 8-15, all interested persons are
invited, no less than 20 days prior to the Community Consultation Meeting, to provide in writing
to the quarry operator any comments, recommendations, suggestions and/or concerns that arise
from a review of the quarry operator’s application.

All written comments, recommendations, suggestions and/or concerns that arise from a review of
the application can be forwarded to Lauren Lange, Planner, WSP Canada Group Limited (WSP) at
lauren langef@wsp.com, as WSP will be collecting all input from interested persons on behalf of




